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2023 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 12 

Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 11 &12 

Member/Guest                 May 6 & 7 

Men’s Club Championship           June 2-4 

President’s Cup                June 17 (start) 

Stag Day                   September 9 

Monster Day                  November 8 

Member/Member                November 18 & 19 

Christmas Tournament             December 10 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 

      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  

 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  

             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Thomas Scudieri   602-799-2100  
             thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 
Secretary/VP      Chris Poland     415-740-7892  
             cpoland@cdpce.com 
Treasure         Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
             snjsshrks@att.net 
Major Tournaments  Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 
Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 
Green Committee   Dave Nickel      310-930-6801 
             d.g.nickel@twc.com 
Membership/Rules   Mike Pinto      714-279-9280 
             aj59@socal.rr.com 
Handicap        Ted Smykla      858-740-6402 
             smyklated@gmail.com 
Wednesday Game   Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 
Wednesday Assistant Chuck Newsom    951-244-5621  
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Social          Fred Espinosa     951-956-1944 
             Fespi123@yahoo.com 
Social Assistant     Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 

 
 The course has reopened and is looking great.  
Remember that we will be cart path only for a while. 
It is our responsibility to protect the course and follow 
the rules. As always, fill in your divots and adhere to 
the 90-degree rule. Durning our course closure, I hope 
all of you had an opportunity to enjoy golf at other  
area golf courses, visit family or just take a break and 
relax.  
Now that the course is open and we’re back to golf, 
November is going to be a very busy month with  
tournaments. We have the Monster tournament on 
Wednesday November 8th and the Member/Member 
tournament November 18th & 19th. Please sign up for 
these tournaments ASAP. Also, don’t forget to plan 
ahead for the Christmas tournament on Sunday,  
December 10th.  
Jesse sent out a notice on Thursday and Saturday 
Team play. Billy Furlong is the Thursday captain and 
Jesse is the Saturday captain. If you’re interested in 
Team play, contact Billy or Jesse.  
We have been using “Live Scoring” for our  
Wednesday games and our tournaments for the last 
few months. This is the way of the future, please start 
utilizing it. If you need help, ask a board member or 
fellow player for assistance.  
Looking forward to seeing you all on the golf course.  
 
Tom Scudieri  
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Linda Johnson  
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2023 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Linda Johnson      285-5050 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Ina Pickard        244-3052 

Handicap Chairperson   Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Norma Yarbrough    775-7705 

Recording Secretary    Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Treasurer           Ura Furry         244-1910 

Membership Chairperson Sheri Rawlins    714-875-1803 

Corresponding Secretary Claudia Pinto     714-270-3160 

Rules Chairperson     Mary Burns      650-766-6765 

2023 Tournament Schedule 
 

Valentine                         February 14 
Club Championship        March 14, 16, 21 
Member/Guest                 April 18 
President Cub                 May 16, 23 
Couples Eclectic             June 6, 9 
Senior Tournament         June 20, 27 
Member/Member             Sept 19, 26, 28 
Jack & Jill                        November 14 
Christmas                        December 12 
           

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

Well, still hot as I write this letter, the middle of 
October.  Perhaps we will just skip fall and go into 
winter?  The over seeding is in progress, giving 
us opportunities to golf in far away or nearby 
courses.  The C.L.A.P.P.S. Invitational is this 
week in Las Vegas.  I hope you all came home 
winners. 
The 2023 Board hosted the annual Appreciation 
Luncheon for our members that supported the 
club this year: assisting with Junior Golf Camp, 
working on the check in table every Tuesday, 
working on the Men’s Clubs Tournaments, being 
a big sister to our many new members, serving on 
a committee this year and volunteering when 
needed.  The Board thanks you. 
The 2024 Officers were elected at our October 
General Meeting: President Kathy Homewood, 
Major Tournaments, Ura Furry, Tuesday  
Chairperson, Mary Burns, Handicap Chairperson, 
Ann Blay, Recording Secretary, Barbara Spraul, 
Treasurer, Gerry Meeks, Membership, Sheri 
Rawlins, Corresponding Secretary. Claudia Pinto, 
and Rules Chairperson, Marilyn Bridges.   
Congratulations Ladies. 
We will, again this year, be holding our annual 
canned food drive, beginning on Tuesdays in  
November. We hope to exceed last year’s  
donation of over 500 food items.  Donations from 
all the clubs are welcome.  If you have any  
questions please contact Barbara Spraul, she is 
our chairperson again this year. 
Our next Tournament is our Jack and Jill Turkey 
shoot on November 14

th
. The sign-up sheet is in 

the pro shop.  Contact Kathy Voss, Kathy  
Homewood or Sheri Rawlings for information. 
I hope your Halloween was Happy, and I wish you 
all a Blessed Thanksgiving 
Linda 
 

 



Tuesday Sweeps       October 3, 2023 
 
Game:  Gross/Net 
 
31 Players = $62.00 
 
Monthly Gross Winner    Lorrie Applegate  101                                                                                                                      
     
Monthly Net Winner    Babette Stubbs   71    
 
A Flight   9 Players = $18.00 
KK Beecher     1

st
 Low Gross  85  $6.00 

Babette Stubbs  1
st
 Low Net    71  $6.00 

Dena Kuhns    2
nd

 low Gross  89  $3.00 
Kathy Voss     2

nd
 Low Net    72  $3.00 

 
B Flight   7 Players = $14.00 
Lorrie Applegate  1

st
 Low Gross  101  $7.00 

Janelle Blanchard 1
st
 Low Net     77  $7.00 

 
C Flight   11 Players = $22.00 
Maxine Whalen  1

st
 Low Gross  108  $7.00 

Linda Hudson   1
st
 Low Net     77  $7.00 

Christine Collier  2
nd

 Low Gross  115  $4.00 
Barbara Mensch 2

nd
 Low Net (c/o) 85  $4.00 

 
 
D Flight   4 Players = $8.00 
Linda Johnson   1

st
 Low Gross  114  $4.00 

Elaine Kenniston 1
st
 Low Net     75  $4.00 

 
Chip Ins         Birds                Closest to the Pin 
Mary Burns       KK Beecher            A Flight 
Linda Kamashian   Dena Kuhns           Gerry Meeks 3’ 2” $8.00 
Dena Kuhns      Babette Stubbs 
Kathy Voss                           B Flight 
Jeannette Williams                      Barbara Lewis 1’ 0” $7.00 
      
                                   C Flight 
Mystery Hole #12                      Ann Blay 11’11” $11.00 
A Flight  
KK Beecher     $4.00 Net 2              D Flight   
Babette Stubbs  $4.00 Net 2              Linda Johnson 10’ 11” $4.00 
        
B Flight                        C Flight    
Lorrie Applegate  $1.00 Net 4        Carrie Collins $3.00 Net 3 
Janelle Blanchard $1.00 Net 4        Lou DeYoung $3.00 Net 3 
Darlene Cortez   $1.00 Net 4        Linda Hudson $3.00 Net 3     
Ura Furry       $1.00 Net 4        Barbara Spraul $3.00 Net 3 
Kathy Homewood $1.00 Net 4 
Barbara Lewis    $1.00 Net 4        D Flight 
Donna Nunes    $1.00 Net 4        Linda Johnson $4.00 Net 3 







CLAPPS Invitational Golf Tournament – Henderson, NV 

The Canyon Lake Association of Past Presidents (CLAPPS) hosted an invitational golf tournament 
in Henderson, NV October 17 and 18 at The Revere Golf Club.  36 Canyon Lake golfers and two 
guests (26 men and 12 women)  played two rounds of golf at Revere, one round on each of their two 
courses, with the weather in the pleasant upper 80”s.  For many years, the CLAPPS held a golf  
getaway and invited the CLIPPS (Women’s golf club past presidents) to join them.  Last year several 
non CLAPPS and CLIPPS were invited to join the group in an October tournament in Henderson.  
This year, the CLAPPS opened the tournament to all members of the Canyon Lake golf clubs.  It 
was the CLAPPS intention to hold an annual fall tournament held in the greater Las Vegas area, as 
was done for many years during course closure.  That event would attract 80-100 players.  
The tournament this year was an individual  Stableford format with two flights for the men and two 
flights for the women and a skins game by flights.  The golf course was pretty challenging and on 
Day One Todd Wines garnered 32 points (1-point net bogey, 2-points net par, etc.) to lead Men’s A 
Flight and Terry Voss with 34 points led B Flight. These seem like pretty good scores until you add 
in the women’s flights.  With 35 points, Gerry Meeks in Women’s A Flight surpassed the men.  But 
wait, with 36 points in women’s B flight, Paula Hirsch led the entire field of players.  Only the highest 
points in each flight were awarded prizes on Day One.  
On Day Two, the leaders in all four flights on Day One were able to maintain their respective leads. 
The Day One and Day Two scores were combined to determine the overall winners down through 
six places for the men and four places for the women.  On Day Two the overall winners switched, 
with Terry Voss leading the field with 71 combined points, followed by Todd Wines, Gerry Meeks 
and Paula Hirsch. Those winning prizes overall for all flights and their points were:  Women’s A 
Flight – Gerry Meeks 62 pts; Donna Nunes 60 pts; Kathy Voss 51 pts and Alice Giambra 47 pts.  In 
Women’s B Flight – Paula Hirsch 59 pts; Claudia Pinto 57 pts; Emma Magill 46 pts and Maxine 
Whalen 37 pts.  In Men’s A Flight – Todd Wines 66 pts; Shannon VanDruff 64 pts; John Giambra 62 
pts; Steve McCain 61 pts; John Reed 59 pts and Jon Evans 58 pts.  In Men’s B Flight – Terry Voss 
71 pts; Tom Hirsch 68 pts; Bob Neberman 66 pts; Vern Kelch 59 pts; Mike Pinto 57 pts and Bob  
Jacobson 52 pts.   
Prizes for the Stableford tournament and skins were presented at a sumptuous buffet dinner at the 
South Point Hotel, where a majority of those in attendance stayed at really reasonable rates.  All in 
all, 27 of those playing came away with either a Stableford or skins prize, that’s about two-thirds of 
the field. 
Thanks go to the CLAPPS for hosting the event, led by Gary Bradford and assisted by Joe Kama-
shian, John Reed, Jon Evans, Barry Talbot and Travis Montgomery. And special thanks to Mike Pin-
to who did the computer scoring for the tournament. 
Stand by for word on a tournament next year! 





Wet Bunkers: 
 
Drains in the bunkers have become clogged and the water from rain 
and irrigation drain slowly creating puddles and wet sand. The sand 
becomes quickly contaminated. If the bunker drains slowly, the water 
is bringing fines to the surface of the sand making the material more 
dense as water  struggles to get through.  Also, the sand breaks 
down because of foot traffic, raking and general bunker maintenance 
and causes a very fine silt. Overspray from irrigation mixes with the 
silt and creates a hardening effect. Additionally, dirt from the bunker 
floor becomes mixed with the sand along with golf course  
debris that blows into the bunker. When a bunker gets washed out it 
also brings foreign dirt into the bunker. Contaminated sand clogs 
bunker drains even more. This Winter’s extreme rainy weather is also 
a contributing factor to the contamination. According to several golf 
associations (like the USGA Green Section), the life cycle of a bunker 
is 5-7 years. Currently our bunkers are approaching 8 years old since 
they were last re-worked, so it’s not surprising we are experiencing 
drainage problems. However, the warmer summer weather should 
help dry the bunkers out in the coming weeks.  
 
Other notes: 
Please ride two to a cart to decrease the amount of carts out there 
that cause compaction of our turf and please keep carts away from 
the greens and  
collars! 

Why is the 14-club rule in effect? 
  
For the better part of a century, players carried an array of hickory-shafted clubs in their bags. 
  
That began to change when the steel shaft was universally approved for use in 1929. Not sure of the 
effectiveness of steel shafted equipment performance, some competitors incorporated both hickory 
and steel clubs into their bags to the groans of caddies! 
  
Lawson Little was perhaps the most infamous offender (the winner of the 1934 and 1935 U.S. and 
British Amateurs). He often carried 30 clubs in his bag during  tournaments. During a survey at the 
1935 U.S. Open showed the average number of clubs in a player’s bag was 18. 
  
In 1936 the USGA and R&A adopted the 14-club limit with it going into effect in 1938. 
  
Why 14? No one really knows, although it has been surmised that most common set makeup at the 
time was four woods, nine irons and a putter.  



NOVEMBER 2023

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 Notes: 

CLWGC & 
CLMGC 8:00am 

Shotgun 9:00am 
9er’s 

MC BOARD 
MEETING 

David Seymour 

Collin McCaffery 
Henry Wesololowski 

Bob Stinson 
Darrell Hartzell Greg Hackett Dan Pierce 

David Jeranko 
Marcus 

Schonabaum 

Greg Harris 
George Douglas 

Scott Word 

Doug Ray 
Scott Davis Victor Floes Ron Bemoll 

Jason Bader 
Dusty Scheid 

Gilbert Kim 
John Reed 

Brad Fraser Jordan Woolsey Joe Washle 






